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Happy New Year! 
 
This past month, many clubs participated in service activities to provide 
toys for children, others brought much needed food to the food-insecure in 
their communities.  Some clubs sold wreathes and trees and even Memory 
Tree lights to honor departed loved ones, others shopped for entire families 
and yet another club brought the joy of Santa and Mrs. Claus to trainloads 
of children bound for Santa’s Village.  Also riding the train was a family from 
Georgia, courtesy of the Make-A-Wish Foundation, and many Special 
Olympians who brought their own kind of magic.  To see the joy on 
children’s faces was truly heartwarming.   Thank you for all you do that 
made a difference to someone’s holidays.    
 
The month of January brings the next cabinet meeting on the 28th -  we will 
be packing 20,000 meals of Cheesy Rice – AND we have online registration!  
Clubs may purchase meals at $65 per box to donate to their local food 
shelves. There are 216 meals in each box. (***Contact Lion Tanya 

Letourneau at vtliontanya@gmail.com if your club wishes to purchase a box 

or two.***) Please wear your Lions attire for the group picture.  And do you 
think it’s time we hinted to FVDG Travis that he should increase the meal 
count for next year?  Hmmm.    
 
Remember my challenge to wear your Lions pin every day for month of 
January.  Engage in conversation about Lions and let’s see what happens.   
 
Recently, my church handed out a Kindness Calendar that featured one idea 
every day.  They also gave out Kindness coupons that you could fill out for a 
gift of kindness.  It seems like we are encouraged everywhere – on the 
radio, television, and social media – to show kindness.   
 
We are Lions. Kindness is right here in our hearts. 
 
DG Kathy    
 

 

mailto:vtlionkathy@gmail.com
mailto:twood@sbcjolley.com
mailto:tallships53@gmail.com
http://www.vermontlions.org/
https://www.facebook.com/pg/Vermont-District-45-Lions-319433694372/posts/?ref=page_internal
mailto:vtliontanya@gmail.com


 

District 45 Calendar 
 

2022 District 45 2023 

Date Hosts - Event Location 

   

January 1, 2023 NEW YEAR'S DAY Worldwide 

January 4, 2023 Zone 1-B Meeting Colchester, VT 

January 6 - 8, 2023 NELC Winter Meeting Mystic, CT 

January 13, 2023 Early Bird LCI Convention Discount Deadline LCI website 

January 13, 2023 Melvin Jones Birthday International 

January 28, 2023 District 45 Winter Cabinet Meeting Barre, VT 

February, 2023 NorShaft Lions Cash Raffle North  Bennington VT 

February, 2023 Food from the Heart Events Week Statewide 

February 7, 2023 Recruiting Younger Members Presentation Zoom 

February 11, 2023 Heartland Lions Valentine's Dinner Dance West Lebanon, NH 

March, 2023 District 45 Guiding Lions Training Statewide 

March 3, 2023 Lions Day with the United Nations New York, NY 

March 3 – 5, 2023 MD 44 RLLI Training Tilton, NH 

March 11, 2023 District 45 Spring Cabinet Meeting Bennington, VT 

April 28 - 30, 2023 District 45 Spring Convention Manchester, VT 

April 29, 2023 District 45 Speech Contest Manchester, VT 

April 29 – 30, 2023 SMVLC Pancake Breakfast St. Albans, VT 

July 7 - 22, 2023 LCI Convention Boston, MA 

August 11 - 13, 2023 Slam T1d Whiffleball Tournament Essex, VT 

August 15 - 18, 2023 Northeast Pin Swap Rutland, VT 

   

 Don't see your club activites??? 
 

 Email your event details to  
 

 communique@vermontlions.org  

 See it next month!!! 
 

 

    
 

mailto:communique@vermontlions.org


 

 

 
 

 

         

January Cabinet Meeting 
(Register Online Here) 

 

Greetings Fellow Lions,  
 

Our next cabinet meeting is January 28th and will be held at the Canadian Club in Barre. The online registration form is available 

here.  When you submit your registration online you will be redirected to PayPal where you can either pay with your credit or debit 

card or with a PayPal account if you have one. (You do not need a PayPal account to pay with your credit or debit card.)  You may 

also print the registration form and mail with your check as you have done in the past.   

 

We will be packing 20,000 meals at the cabinet meeting in partnership with the Outreach Program.  Clubs may purchase meals to 

donate to their local food shelves.  The cost per box is $65.00 and there are 216 meals per box.  This is an 'all hands on deck" activity 

and I would appreciate your participation.  This year’s meal being packaged is ‘Cheesy Rice’!!!! ***Contact Lion Tanya 
Letourneau at vtliontanya@gmail.com if your club wishes to purchase a box or two or three……*** 
Please wear your Lions clothing to the meeting,  I plan to have a group picture taken and want to show our Lion's ROAR. 

 

Also, remember my challenge for the month of January is to wear your Lions pin everyday and see what happens.  If you meet another 

Lion in your travels, take a selfie together and email to FVDG Travis.   
 

Register Today! 
(Deadline for registration is January 23) 

 

Happy New Year to All,  

DG Kathy 

 

 
Lion Kathleen Dorman 

District Governor 

Vermont District 45  

 
 

District News 
 

https://www.vermontlions.org/cabinet-registration
https://www.vermontlions.org/cabinet-registration
https://www.vermontlions.org/cabinet-registration
https://www.vermontlions.org/images/pdf/VT45_January_Cabinet_Meeting_2023.pdf
mailto:vtliontanya@gmail.com
https://www.vermontlions.org/cabinet-registration


 



 
 
 



 

 
 



 
 
 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

Your club can earn this patch for your club’s banner! It’s as easy as reporting three club service projects to LCI. 
 

Notify 2VDG Deb Savery at tallships53@gmail.com  when you’ve reported three club service activities and 
then claim your badge at a district cabinet meeting. 

 

If you are having trouble reporting service hours online, contact District Administrator Brenda Seitz at 
blseitz92@gmail.com for assistance 
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Come and join PDG Pam Nichols (or guests) for weekly chats  
on Facebook 

Mondays, 7:30 p.m. Vermont District 45 
 

                       

 



 

Recycle Pill Bottles 
By Lion Pam Greene, Heartland Lions 

 
 

Is your club looking for an Environment Service Project, this one is easy, keep pills bottles out of the landfill. 
Get your community involved.   Typical pill containers can be recycled.  Matthew 25: Ministries accept 
donations of empty plastic pill bottles.  The bottles are used to fulfill the needs of improving medical care in 
developing countries and caring for our environment.   
 

Acceptable pill bottles include: 
-Prescription and over the counter pill bottles 

-Large and small size, please include secure caps. 
-Must be able to see thru 

 

Pill bottles that are not appropriate to include with shipments of medical supplies are recycled.  If your club 
would like to participate in this program to prepare bottles for shipment rather than recycling, please follow 
these guidelines: 

-Bottles include in shipment of medical supplies must have an all-plastic lid 
-Sort bottles by color and type, place each type in separate Ziplock plastic bags 

-Remove labels, leaving no glue or residue 
-Wash bottles in very hot water and dish soap 

-Rinse and dry thoroughly 
-Replace lids on clean, dried bottles 

-Place clean, recapped bottles in large Ziplock bags marked “Clean Bottles.”  These will be used for medical 
supplies. 

Also include a note with your club name and address in the box. 
 

Please mail pill bottles to:   Matthew 25:  Ministries 
                                                11060 Kenwood Road 
                                                Cincinnati, OH 45242 
 

Any questions, please let me know – this is a great club project!  
 

MELVIN JONES FELLOWSHIP NOMINATIONS DUE BY JANUARY 31ST, 2023 
 

Last November, District 45 held its annual Super Raffle, the proceeds of which were donated to Lions Clubs International 
Foundation (LCIF).  For every $1,000 donated to LCIF, the Super Raffle Committee will select a worthy individual to 
receive a Melvin Jones Fellowship. For each Club or individual Super Raffle ticket purchased, you may submit one 
nomination.  
 

Your nomination should be limited to a single page.  Don’t just provide a list of qualifications, provide examples of 
Lionism that are above and beyond.  Tell us why your nominee is worthy of this honor.  
 

Please email your nomination to PDG Merry Souza at pdgmerry@gmail.com. 
 

Melvin Jones Fellowship nominations are due by January 31st.  NO EXCEPTIONS! 
 

mailto:pdgmerry@gmail.com


 

 

ENCORE 
PRESENTATION      

 
 

Recruiting Younger Lions 
 

February 7th at 7:00pm via ZOOM 
 

Did you miss this exciting presentation at the November cabinet meeting?   
Lions Drew Perry and Mary Cassel from the Essex Junction Club and Lion Mason Charlebois from the Vergennes Club will 
give an encore presentation via Zoom on Tuesday, February 7th at 7:00pm.    
Some of the questions that will be answered include: 

• How do we define “younger” Lions?  

• Which age groups should we target? 

• Is my club attractive to Young Lions? 

• Does my club offer a pathway to leadership for Young Lions? 

Email DG Kathy Dorman at vtlionkathy@gmail.com for the Zoom link.  This presentation will be limited to 96 attendees.     

 
December 2022 Vision Screening Report 

 

Well, the new year is fast approaching, and vision screening is coming to a slow crawl. Many clubs have reported their 
hard work, and some are still scheduling and doing screenings into January and beyond.  
 

To date we have 13826 screenings reported with 1453 referrals, a slight rise of the historical 10%. I’m very pleased with 
these numbers especially considering there are still some clubs to report their screenings and future screenings still 
scheduled.  Clubs should be very pleased and proud of the hard work everyone has done. This is no easy undertaking 
when you consider some of the hurdles we’ve faced and even more so for those we have successfully navigated like 
Covid and unattainable schools. We are still hearing from school nurses who are beginning to see the value of what we 
do and are approaching US to come and screen their children. Yes, I do believe in Santa!!! 
 

I’d like to send a very appreciated thank you to those clubs who have taken the time to send their reports with the age 
breakdown I’ve requested. This will be immensely helpful when I sit down and report all our screening later in January to 
Lion’s KidSight USA. For such a small district, we screen a substantial number of children and KidSight can use this 
information. International is aware of the screening program, but the information needs to be sent to KidSight 
separately for research and documentation purposes.  
 

Again, thank you to all the clubs who participate in this program and hope more will consider taking up this opportunity 
to serve. 
 

Yours in kindness and gratitude,  SVDG Deb Savery   Vermont District 45 Vision Screening Coordinator 
 
 

mailto:vtlionkathy@gmail.com


 
This is part 1 of a 3-part series.  

Tips on recruiting younger members in our Lions Clubs.  
 

 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 

1,298 pounds of peanut butter and jelly (and fluff, too) along with $640 in monetary donations was 
collected and distributed to local food shelfs.  

Here are some photos of some of the collections!!! 

    
 

Above photo right: The Strafford and Area Lions Club participated in District 45's PB&J Slam. 19 

members made donations as did members of the Strafford Community. We collected 631 pounds of 
jars of peanut butter and jam which will be distributed to the Thetford and Vershire Food Shelves. 
Lion John Tiholiz, Secretary, Strafford and Area Lions Club 
Above photo left: Springfield Lions collected 11 pounds of PB&J to donate to local food shelf.  
Below photo: Colchester Lions Club collected 300 pounds plus of peanut butter, jelly and FLUFF 
TOO to donate to the local food shelf.  

  

 



 
District Governor Kathy and her travel around the District in December!!! 

 

          
 

        
 

      
 

Top row: DG Kathy visiting with PDG Mel and Lion Sue Coburn, along with Olympic Gold Medalist Denny Emerson at the 
Strafford Area Lions meeting, then receiving her wreath from PDG Walter Hastings when she visited Heartland Lions 
Club.  
Middle row: Helping Mrs. Santa Clause (fka PDG Pam Nichols) at a Londonderry Tri-Mountain event, then visiting with 
the ‘wreath decorators’ of the Colchester Lions Club, along with visiting PDG Pam and PDG Liz at the NorShaft Lions Club. 
Bottom row: Lion Burt Reynolds and DG’s Partner-in-service Lion Jim McClay enjoying some holiday spirit at the Brandon 
Forest Dale Lions Club, and helping out the Santa Express conductor (fka 1st VDG Travis Wood) in Manchester.   
                                                                                                   

 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 

  

Castleton Lions Club: 
 

   
 

King Lion Kevin Bronson and Secretary Pat Schroeder are shown presenting a $500 donation from the Castleton 
Lions Club for LCIF to PDG Pam Nichols and FVDG Travis Wood. PDG Pam and FVDG Travis were visiting the club 

for an ice cream social on December 19th. 
          

Enosburg Falls Lions Club: 
 

    
 

Enosburg Lions Club President Brent Garrow presented Enosburg Library director Brenda Stanley 
with a check for $1,500 during a recent Pajama Story Night. Leo the Lion (left photo) and Kim 
Wells, a member of the Lions Club, were also present. The money will be used for a visit from 
Father Christmas as well as for the Dial A Story program, which allows people without access to 
the internet to be able to use programs in other languages. As published in the St. Albans 
Messenger, 11 29 2022 
(right photo) Lion Pierre waiting for the kids of local school so he can do some ‘vision’ 
screening!!! 

 

       Club News and Activities!!! 



 
 

Norwich Lions Club: 
 

 

 
 

Norwich residents Meet and Greet the new Norwich Police Chief. (A photo essay 

and short story) 
 

On November 29, 2022 the Norwich Police Department held and open house open to members of the Norwich 
Community, neighboring agencies, and staff of the Town of Norwich.  The chief of police along with his team 
listened to several concerns from members of the community as well as just saying hello. Chief Wade Cochran 
felt strongly about meeting and speaking with members of the community.  
 

At the open house Officer Anna Ingraham, who has been with the Norwich Police Department for 7 years but has 
been in Law Enforcement for 11years was also present to meet and greet citizens as well as answer 
questions.  Officer Ingraham worked for over 6 months as Officer in Charge being the only officer to answer calls 
of service for the town.  Judith Powell, administrative assistant, who has been with the police department for 
over 14 years was also in attendance.  Judy and Anna received gifts of appreciation for their service and 
dedication to the town. 
 

Norwich Lion’s Club president Fran De Gasta makes a presentation to Officer Anna Ingraham on behalf of the 
Norwich Women’s club and the Norwich Lions club. Annette Brown, President of the Norwich Women’s Club 
presents Anna and Judy with a nice box of chocolates 
The open house was cosponsored by the Norwich Woman’s club and the Norwich Lions Club along with some 
well coordinated efforts and assistance from Judith Powell.  The event was well attended with over 75 residents 
between 5pm and 7pm, according to my sources. 
 

(follow this link for more information on this story: https://aboutnorwich.substack.com/p/norwich-residents-get-to-meet-and) 
 

https://aboutnorwich.substack.com/p/norwich-residents-get-to-meet-and


 
 

District 45 Lions Club providing ‘Holiday cheer’: 
 

Springfield Lions Club: 

 
 

All of us at the Springfield Family Center would like to take this moment to extend our sincerest gratitude to the 
Springfield Vermont Lions Club! This group of pretty amazing people sponsored 20 holiday meal baskets for 
community members facing adversity.  
Not only did they sponsor these baskets, they took time out of their day to come to the Springfield Family Center 
to help put together all of our Holiday Meal boxes that went to families struggling with food insecurity. 
Together, along side the Santa Claus club, we were able to put a holiday meal on the table for 87 families this 
year! This is no small undertaking and we appreciate your support VERY MUCH! 

Community is everything! Together we truly can make a difference!  
 

https://www.facebook.com/svtlions?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX-Rg4tLZQRobWw8nyoC4rvCuJuk_U0ZaI5MTLpejSukxekxh-1ojk60UGy9-M28cJaTwrvghKzy1sG0PQrXpOr9vdkylR08MvMhcmckRSG2-cvqchjlXl7PJSBaSkPI-k&__tn__=-%5dK-R


 

Essex Jct. Lions Club: 
 

Joined forces to serve over 200 guests at the Senior Holiday luncheon on December 7th. The ADL school choir 
provided an enjoyable array of Christmas songs. Lion Betsy 

   
  

  
 

Also ‘rang the bells’ for Salvation Army: Lions Linda Stone and Fern Henson at Big Lots. 
 

             
 
 
 
 



 

Londonderry Tri-Mountain Lions Club: 
 

    
 

Londonderry Tri-Mountain Lions joined with the Winhall Community Center to have a Christmas event. A visit with 
Santa. A chance to write a letter to Santa. Stories told by Mrs. Clause. And crafts as well!!!. All moneys went to 
support the programs at the Winhall community center.  So much fun. And DG Kathy came and was an elf!!!  

 

Granville Lions Club: 

   
Santa Claus made an appearance at the Granville Lions Kids Christmas, and each child got an opportunity to tell 
Santa their Christmas wish! A team of Lions took 17 children shopping for their families, then headed to the 
American Legion Post #323 to wrap the presents and have a visit with Santa. It was a great way to kick off the 
holiday season, and a good time was had by all! 

 

Vergennes Lions Club: 
 

           



 

NorShaft Lions Club: 
 

     
The NorShaft Lions Club provided all the ‘magic’ at the reading  

of the Polar Express story.  

 

Colchester Lions Club: 
 

     
The Colchester Lions Club provided the ‘chefs’ and ‘servers’ for the Colchester Parks and Recreation’s 
annual ‘dinner with santa’, providing their expertise in cooking breakfast (photos provided by Colchester 

Sun). They also provided some ‘cheer’ to a local family in need.  
 

   
 
 
 



 

Deerfield Valley Lions Club: 
 

    
 

      
Some random thoughts about Deerfield Valley Lion and their holiday project: 

We are ready to begin sharing some holiday cheer through the Deerfield Valley! Grateful to the Rotary Club of the Deerfield 
Valley for all their assistance.  
Love being part of Deerfield Valley Lions! Our work always includes some creativity and fellowship - and hopefully real 
community impact. Our friends at Deerfield Valley Lions are the best!!  
We are so fortunate to be a small part of their generous Holiday Food Basket program. They do amazing things in the 
Valley! 

Richford Lions Club: 
Lion Claude was Santa at the breakfast with Santa at the Fire station about 375 kids there.. Mr and Miss Santa at 

the Library reading Christmas story to the little ones 
 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/rotarydfv/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXcxGWujKHFnDx919YqT99bR44PyooOVIss5oz2zNwzVRSl4z8hxXzXLq8IEcN1-M133V9LMigROT_WtEodgt3MweRagN0hYmjmR7_v24a1je_Qc-qbLNbiGeNJkxDxOkY&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.facebook.com/rotarydfv/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXcxGWujKHFnDx919YqT99bR44PyooOVIss5oz2zNwzVRSl4z8hxXzXLq8IEcN1-M133V9LMigROT_WtEodgt3MweRagN0hYmjmR7_v24a1je_Qc-qbLNbiGeNJkxDxOkY&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.facebook.com/DeerfieldValleyLions/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZV-eQ2LB0uFxgEtpkFZN3WYrjXykDUrHNuDlSQz2TOfBzu6JnU3SWJlFUPXDII8N1sTwFdqVfTanlNXknBGUgCdGiyYcmjoKSI8ha7U6gMQMCloXl5TAdjQjKkH3G5984g&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.facebook.com/DeerfieldValleyLions/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXYu06Jl-mCenu2ty4tSEwWbFHbK1f4so_Lm08gruwc7MaC9YUq9EKLwmSmadV2oYDl2bAb8j6ZPdwt99zjpPBETKVtIgnXiS4TqUsCgNpXjGkJpdpAovzRql3TrGTDf3U&__tn__=kK-R


Manchester Lions Club: 

 
Dec 17 &18, the Manchester Lions Club held the Santa Express, we team with Make-a-wish Vermont  

and granted a wish to a 5 year-old (see the Lions in the News section for an additional story),  
and took 2300 riders to the North Pole over two days.  

A Huge Thank You to Tri Mountain Londonderry, Arlington, Williston and Vergennes for all of their help.  
 

             

    
 

The Manchester Lions Club should be commended for putting smiles on so many during their Elf Express 

Excursions. A “ MAKE A WISH” dream was also a highlight of their efforts. The chair and 1st Vermont District 

Governor Travis Wood organization of all the volunteers, other state clubs, donors, parents, The Arlington 

Toth Santa’s elves, grinches, Santa-workshop and Mrs. Clause and so many more that makes this fundraiser a 

success. MERRY CHRISTMAS. (As posted on facebook by Steven Nichols). 
 

    

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/tardwood?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX1kysiAJlb9Hfj_NdGo0rjNzZn2zOCrRmhAfuig7mqCxPlBnrFA17pMV5-7-Kl78cJXilEjOXBzXJmcMxyyT0c-6sksVdF5czUhoAYdRiVUA&__tn__=-%5dK-R


      
 

 
 

       

 
 

 

International / New England News 
 



 
 

Follow this link to see a video message from International President Brian!!!: 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?utm_source=Eloqua&utm_campaign=MTG_EN_AllLionIPNewsletterDec_1004293704&utm_med

ium=email&v=7jn1DatkXK8&feature=youtu.be 
 

   
 

 
 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?utm_source=Eloqua&utm_campaign=MTG_EN_AllLionIPNewsletterDec_1004293704&utm_medium=email&v=7jn1DatkXK8&feature=youtu.be
https://www.youtube.com/watch?utm_source=Eloqua&utm_campaign=MTG_EN_AllLionIPNewsletterDec_1004293704&utm_medium=email&v=7jn1DatkXK8&feature=youtu.be


TALES OF THE SERVICE TRAIL UPDATE 
December  2022 

 

Well, Karol and I may have missed most of Maine’s glorious autumn palette this year, but now the holidays are amidst all of 
us. We will enjoy Maine’s winter holiday season, along with all of you. We have, and will, enjoy family and friends this 
month. Our travels are curtailed until NELC weekend in Mystic, CT, in January (where we hope to see many New England 
Lions!). 
 

However, many of us Lions will add to our enjoyment of these holidays by helping those in our communities who are in 
need even during these wonderful days. Sometimes each of us works quietly, without assistance or fanfare to make a 
difference in one life. Other days, it requires the collective work of the Lions club as a whole to do the work of your 
personal God for the world to be raised up! Please keep that with you in your heart. 
 

For several months, I have closed each “Tales” with ten ideas for finding new members (totally stolen from other Lions). 
Now I realize that most of us and our clubs are not out there this month recruiting members, but you can be cogitating the 
base work to hit the ground running at the start of 2023! The response continues warming, so here are ten more ideas: 
 

91. Mail a welcome letter from the King Lion to send to all new members. 
92. Talk to each member who has resigned in the last three years. 
93. Use billboards at bus stops and along roads! 
94. Ask club members to put club ads on their delivery trucks. 
95. Recognize each new member in your club newsletter. 
96. Regularly check the Lions International website for new ideas . 
97. Visit other Lions e-sites (clubs, districts, MDs) for their ideas! 
98. Invite spouses to functions, projects and fun timesl. 
99. Have recipients of club or LCIF benefits speak at the club meeting.   
100. Hand members M&M candies as “Membership Matters”, or “More . 
                  Members” provide more service. 

 

So for 2023, I want to include your ideas here! Please email me your ideas for membership recruitment and retention so I 
can share them around our Lions world. Remember that all these ideas that I have presented were purely theft from fellow 
Lions! So now I ask you to let me share your techniques throughout our Lions world. Send those great thoughts to: 

youney@mhfy.us!  I need your help as I am out of the purloined material I have been passing to you the last ten months.                                          
 

Enjoy your fellow Lions! Enjoy your holiday projects, service, and fun! Please take care of your Lions and yourself, as well as 
your communities. Have a very merry holiday season with your family and friends. 
  
And remember - LCI CON 2023 BOSTON is here soon! Vote for Lion Mark Lyon, 3IVP! 
 

I thank all of you again for this honor to serve Lions and the world. We promise that we will do our best to represent all 

Lions world-wide. 
               

                                     Lion John W. Youney,  International Director 2021-2023,  
                                     & Lion Karol Kish Youney, Partner-in-Service 

 

 
 

It’s not possible for everyone to travel to Irwindale, California to help decorate the Lions Float. The “Buy a Rose” program 
gives you a digital front row seat in the creation of the Float. Your donation helps Lions Float, Inc. cover the cost that go into 
putting a float in the Rose Parade. https://lionsfloat.org/rose 

 

https://lionsfloat.org/rose?fbclid=IwAR2t53dn5l7QVKZ1pvtUWS99f7XgxqGmBvCDGYSmabxjt9c1v_V2Tm-K3K8


 

    When:   March 3-5, 2023 

    Where:  Tilton, NH 

    Why:      To stimulate and grow Leadership Opportunities at the Club, District, 
Multiple District Levels and ...beyond 

    Who:     All LIONS in good standing who have not yet reached the position of 
Second Vice District Governor. Please forward a completed APPLICATION, prior 
to February 10, 2023, to your District Governor. (See below for application) 
  
    Cost of the Institute: Multiple District 44 will provide meals according to the 
schedule of the institute. Single occupancy Hotel rooms are included in the cost of 
the Institute. Hotel stay is required. Please note the cost for participation in this 
training event is $125.00. 
Participants are also responsible for their own transportation and related travel 
expenses to and from the institute site. This is a 3-day intensive training program 
and applicants must be willing to commit to attending all days of the institute, 
including group mealtimes, and understand that personal time is extremely 
limited. Attendance at all classroom sessions and scheduled meals is mandatory.  
  

 Please Note: Acceptance to the Institute is Not Guaranteed 
 

     Expectations of RLLI Graduates: 

    1. Pursue additional leadership roles and responsibilities in their 
respective Zones and Districts 

    2. Help to develop Lions Leaders and serve as a Leadership source in 
their Clubs, Zones and Districts 

    3. Share their Institute experience with members of their Club, Zone and 
District and encourage others 
 

 For further information please contact your District Governor or Event 
Coordinator Bill Rathbun 

 

pdgbill33y@yahoo.com or 603-707-6209 

 

For Regional Lions Leadership APPLICATION: CLICK HERE 

 

Please contact DG Kathy Dorman, 1st VDG Travis Wood or 
PDG Pam Nichols if you have interest in possibly attending this great training program.  

 

 

 

mailto:pdgbill33y@yahoo.com
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Lv8xv1GXR4_BNDTCcOuuIueyl53lBAXAKCPhRBobY30VxUjJNkwTcA6p0Fi_Ss6jj_EUKtQaI-CL-P3WZxY9QbTMBwKfpZp_7Iun4FHPsske3hy5i2829tf11_6ncCtgTXElwJCuQGs_UueinSOeZAcN-wC3PIrufhFAj6PPhfWHMowoNSwYmj9OIkmVuQM10VV08Xe7fk4iGEkbiOU3IXq_mWF7eVEQtk-GthRb3Vo=&c=BPlALap9KMwV_68DA5K6r9rNWZjEA3d4SCgNvGfKIV_GUZUVu9NZ7w==&ch=emCt_-ZlgwOc1tcR1oVCzztSN09jA_9rUBKOOa84WGSmGlI1ySXrmA==
https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001Lv8xv1GXR4_BNDTCcOuuIueyl53lBAXAKCPhRBobY30VxUjJNkwTcLr3-HxUzl4_1QPU-oFcrtbzbavPNoKcwo6d3e0tqS6PgTYtreox1HqFPAGh6SiHJOQhczktaZ4zxMwgnFj0mrLf7o4cyBACWXX1K4Zv2zpIbyD-gu5fQBP4fKTJUE36T1oqB16CPQAkhL7NDUo4Dh8pzmJCIrgEA5kEyast-n1sxgm9ZQ5lfDY=&c=BPlALap9KMwV_68DA5K6r9rNWZjEA3d4SCgNvGfKIV_GUZUVu9NZ7w==&ch=emCt_-ZlgwOc1tcR1oVCzztSN09jA_9rUBKOOa84WGSmGlI1ySXrmA==
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District 45 would like to welcome (as of December 27, 2022) the following Lions to 
Our district and association: 

Charles Cyr (Jericho-Underhill Lions Club) 
 

      
Congratulations to the following Lions who are celebrating 25 or more years of service in January!!!! 

Joseph Calcagni -  Barre Lions – January 1968 
Cleon Bigelow – Middebury Lions – January 1972 

Steven Kipp – Orleans Lions – January 1973 
Anthony Goupee – Route 100 Lions – January 1973  
James Thomas – Castleton Lions – January 1975 

Paul Tomasini – Barre Lions – January 1976 
William Catto – Barre Lions – January 1977 

Steven Betit – Deerfield Valley Lions – January 1984 
Richard Archambault – Enosburg Falls Lions – January 1986 

Dale Guertin – Richford Lions – January 1986 
John Leak – Essex Jct. Lions – January 1989 

Raymond Royce – Norwich Lions – January 1989 
Paul Arnold – Springfield Lions – January 1991 

Michael Provencher – Middlebury Lions – January 1993 
Mark Collette – Orleans Lions – January 1993 

Russell Rexford – Jericho Underhill Lions – January 1993 
David Dow – Georgia Lions – January 1994 

Charles Blanchard – Granville Lions – January 1995 
Thomas Lauzon – Barre Lions – January 1996 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-SA-NC 

Membership!!!!!! 

http://getmespark.com/membership-101-the-welcome-series/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-sa/3.0/


 

                                    

 

 

 

       

         

 

 

Fundraisers!!! 
 



 

 

 

 



 

District 45 Lions Club raising funds during Holiday season: 
 

 
One of the many crews of Lions volunteering at Vermont Teddy Bear Company to help out with the holiday 

rush. VTB donates to nonprofit groups who help out during the Christmas season. 
 

NorShaft Lions Club: 

         
 

Barre Lions Club: 
 

    
Thank you to Mark Tatro and the Lions club for our beautiful Christmas tree. Seeing the smiles on the faces 

of my children is the greatest gift a mom could hope for. We are so thankful and blessed  
 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/mark.tatro.35?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZX1I-b6dMik-xUTbXSH_VwshCHYvfPGsHgN9SLU716GpqIXVuEtFr4r8trzvPbRSOvq5_tYJUK3MvMfs9QeOsP0qj8xCMB1xuMvV8EqYkXgQlvXJ9QFTzp5_fxEET8T1XZkkNnMFKlpKFFZpjjY9O1GZ7lrz8qRWK7pA4FPtJHDo-Fy8a5f_gKOem0hBSRLrYg&__tn__=-%5dK-y-R


 

Colchester Lions Club: 
 

   
Please follow this link to read story published in Colchester  Sun December 2, 2022 with more information on the 

history of the Colchester Lions Club Tree Sales: 

 
file:///C:/Users/Owner/Documents/Colchester%20Lions%20Club/2022%20-

%202023/Colchester%20Lions%20Club%20begins%20annual%20Christmas%20tree%20sale,%20original%20org

anizer%20Al%20Buchanan%20looks%20back%20with%20pride%20at%20its%20inception%20over%20a%20de

cade%20ago%20_%20Local%20News%20_%20colchestersun.com.html 

 

Springfield Lions Club: 
Come on down to get your fresh cut Christmas Tree. Lots to choose from and we offer free delivery! 

      
 

Norwich Lions Club: 
 

A History of the Norwich Lions Club Memory Tree 

and how it benefits the 19 days of the Valley 

An easy way to remember a loved one and help those in need.  
 

Follow this link to read more about this great project: https://aboutnorwich.substack.com/p/a-history-of-the-norwich-lions-

club 

 

 

file:///C:/Users/Owner/Documents/Colchester%20Lions%20Club/2022%20-%202023/Colchester%20Lions%20Club%20begins%20annual%20Christmas%20tree%20sale,%20original%20organizer%20Al%20Buchanan%20looks%20back%20with%20pride%20at%20its%20inception%20over%20a%20decade%20ago%20_%20Local%20News%20_%20colchestersun.com.html
file:///C:/Users/Owner/Documents/Colchester%20Lions%20Club/2022%20-%202023/Colchester%20Lions%20Club%20begins%20annual%20Christmas%20tree%20sale,%20original%20organizer%20Al%20Buchanan%20looks%20back%20with%20pride%20at%20its%20inception%20over%20a%20decade%20ago%20_%20Local%20News%20_%20colchestersun.com.html
file:///C:/Users/Owner/Documents/Colchester%20Lions%20Club/2022%20-%202023/Colchester%20Lions%20Club%20begins%20annual%20Christmas%20tree%20sale,%20original%20organizer%20Al%20Buchanan%20looks%20back%20with%20pride%20at%20its%20inception%20over%20a%20decade%20ago%20_%20Local%20News%20_%20colchestersun.com.html
file:///C:/Users/Owner/Documents/Colchester%20Lions%20Club/2022%20-%202023/Colchester%20Lions%20Club%20begins%20annual%20Christmas%20tree%20sale,%20original%20organizer%20Al%20Buchanan%20looks%20back%20with%20pride%20at%20its%20inception%20over%20a%20decade%20ago%20_%20Local%20News%20_%20colchestersun.com.html
https://aboutnorwich.substack.com/p/a-history-of-the-norwich-lions-club
https://aboutnorwich.substack.com/p/a-history-of-the-norwich-lions-club


 

Troy and Area Lions Club: 
 

 
 

LaDonna Dunn, Troy and Area Lions Club, received her Melvin Jones Fellowship award at the annual Troy and 
Area Xmas party. Congratulations LaDonna!!!! Well deserved!!!! 

 

Manchester Lions Club: 
(story as presented by WCAX-TV channel 3) 

(follow the link below to see the video) 
 

Make-A-Wish brings child to ‘north pole’ in 

Vermont to meet Santa 

BURLINGTON, Vt. (WCAX) - Vermont stood in as the “north pole” to help grant the wish of a young boy. 

Finn, 5, made the flight to Vermont from Georgia to meet Santa with Make-A-Wish. Finn was the special 

guest of Mr. and Mrs. Claus while he visited the north pole, which was actually southern Vermont towns 

like White River Junction and Manchester. 

Finn took a ride on the Santa Express, got a look inside Santa’s workshop and even got a sleigh ride. 

And, of course, the snow rolled in just in time to hammer home the north pole ambiance 

“The minute the plane landed Finn went outside and started building a snowman. So, it really couldn’t 

have happened at a better time. It really added to the wish and today he is actually hitting the slopes 

and he is going to go on a snowcat ride and it’s going to be a really great day,” said Emily Malley 

of Make-A-Wish Vermont. 

Malley says it’s great to be granting wishes again and bringing kids back to Vermont for their wishes. 

They haven’t been able to do that for the past few years because of the pandemic. 

https://www.wcax.com/2022/12/19/make-a-wish-brings-child-north-pole-vermont-meet-santa/?fbclid=IwAR1GbO0oqnfZaR-

GJKagZfs0RplkYahgBIBRRsFQb04ksB6gL1TwHUejGAI 

Lions in the News!!! 
              

https://wish.org/
https://wish.org/vermont
https://www.wcax.com/2022/12/19/make-a-wish-brings-child-north-pole-vermont-meet-santa/?fbclid=IwAR1GbO0oqnfZaR-GJKagZfs0RplkYahgBIBRRsFQb04ksB6gL1TwHUejGAI
https://www.wcax.com/2022/12/19/make-a-wish-brings-child-north-pole-vermont-meet-santa/?fbclid=IwAR1GbO0oqnfZaR-GJKagZfs0RplkYahgBIBRRsFQb04ksB6gL1TwHUejGAI


 

Norwich Lions Club: 

Raymond and Anna Royce, Super Seniors serving 

their community 

Young at heart 
 

Ray is 95 years young and Anna is not too far behind him as she just celebrated her 90th birthday earlier this 
year. Their wedding anniversary is 5/9/53 and so next year they will be celebrating their 70th anniversary!  

Ray Royce Sr. joined the Norwich Lions club in 1989 having been sponsored by Phil Wheeler. 

Please follow this link to read more about the story of Ray Royce Sr / Anna Royce as they 

have served their community in many ways!!! 

https://aboutnorwich.substack.com/p/raymond-and-anna-royce-super-seniors 

 

Middlebury Lions Club: 

 

     
 

What an awesome night! We inducted SIX, NEW members at our Christmas Dinner! Not only that, Lion Tom 

Broughton was presented with a Senior Master Key for the 25 members he’s brought to the club! It doesn’t 

stop there though! Lion Greg Wry was presented with a pin for his 40 years of active Lions work! Lastly, The 

club presented Jackie and George Devoid of Maple Meadow Farms with a Melvin Jones Fellow award for 

their long time support and donations to the Lions Club and the community! 
 

 

 

 

      

 

 

 
 

https://aboutnorwich.substack.com/p/raymond-and-anna-royce-super-seniors

